City of Fort Worth, Texas
Mayor and Council Communication

DATE: 09/13/22 M&C FILE NUMBER: M&C 22-0691
LOG NAME: 20SWM EVERMAN-KENNEDALE-BURLESON HROM

SUBJECT

(CD 8) Authorize Execution of an Interlocal Agreement with Tarrant County, in the Amount Not to Exceed $165,000.00, for the Everman-Kennedale-
Burleson Hazardous Roadway Overtopping Mitigation Safety Project

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize execution of an interlocal agreement with Tarrant County, in the amount not to exceed
$165,000.00 for the Everman-Kennedale-Burleson Hazardous Roadway Overtopping Mitigation Safety project (City Project No. 103234).

DISCUSSION:

The purpose of this Mayor and Council Communication (M&C) is to authorize execution of an interlocal agreement (ILA) with Tarrant County, in an
amount not to exceed $165,000.00, to partner together to install flood safety equipment on Everman-Kennedale Road, between Anglin Drive and
South Dick Price Road, which is a hazardous road overtopping (HRO) location and a safety concern when the area is flooded.

The HRO location is within Council District 8 but bordered on each side by Tarrant County. By the terms of the ILA, Tarrant County grants
permission to install flood safety equipment in Tarrant County. The flood safety improvements include flood warning signs, streetlights, new
guardrail ends, and flood gauges. The City of Fort Worth will fund the design and construction of the proposed project and maintain the safety
equipment once it is installed. The agreement will also authorize existing flood warning flashers and associated equipment installed and operated
by the City of Fort Worth at this location within the Tarrant County limits. This will benefit those traveling in Council District 8 on Everman-
Kennedale Road, through Tarrant County.

Funding is budgeted in the Stormwater Capital Projects and the Stormwater Rev Ref Bonds 2020 Funds for the purpose of funding the Everman-
Kennedale HROM Safety project, as appropriated.

This project is located in COUNCIL DISTRICT 8.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This contract will be with a governmental entity, state agency or public institution of higher education: Tarrant
County

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:
The Director of Finance certifies that funds are available in the current capital budget, as previously appropriated, in the Stormwater Capital
Projects and the Stormwater Rev Bonds 2020 Funds for the Everman-Kennedale HROM Safety project, to support the approval of the above

recommendation and execution of the interlocal agreement. Prior to any expenditure being incurred, the Transportation & Public Works
Department has the responsibility to validate the availability of funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by: William Johnson 7801

Originating Business Unit Head: Lauren Prieur 6035

Additional Information Contact: Linda Young 2485



